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“See, | am doing a new thing!
Now it springs up; do you not perceive it?
| am making a way in the wilderness
and streams in the wasteland.” Is 43:19 (NIV)

We are seeing many “new things" appear in the Grace
family of faith. Some of them are physical, like the gym
renovations which are just beginning. These will include a
new scoreboard, backboards, floor, curtains, projector and
screen... paid for from a generous legacy gift (more on this ;
in a future installment). Our BOD has also authorized a 7+ =§
Sanctuary Renovation team who will be reporting soon about potential “new things”
to make our worship space more accessible, flexible, welcoming and demonstrate
good stewardship of God's resources.

Other “new things" are people. Thanks to a grant from the Texas District of the
LC-MS, we can aggressively pursue Hispanic outreach over the next two years. The
demographics of the zip code in which Grace Lutheran resides (76010) is 62.4%
Hispanic, 15.8% Black and 15.5% White. After only one semester of offering ESL
classes and a few community events, we have a group of God's people asking to
start worship services in Spanish. Praise God. Pastor Juan and Deaconess Alma
Zamora, who have been anchoring this effort, will officially be “commissioned” on
Sunday, March 5. The organization which they lead, T2C2 (Together Transforming
Communities and Churches), will be moving its home base to Grace around that
same time. God is doing a “new thing" with people in our midst..

As we continue to gather around the Word and Sacraments, God is doing a “new
thing” in each of our lives. When we encounter His presence and His people, we are
built up and encouraged, changed, metamorphosized from hungry caterpillars into
beautiful new creations. Some might look like butterflies and others (like me), more
moth-like. Yet we are all still changed in substance because Christ dwells richly in us!

Stay hungry for God my friends, His Word, the sacraments, fellowship with His
people, and you too will be a “new thing"!

Pastor Doug Widger

Lent Services

PLACES

of the

PASSION

We continue through our Lenten Series "Places of the
Passion” this month.

! Wednesday Services 3/1 - 3/29 at 4:30 pm and 6:30 pm
Meals served between services at 5:30 pm
Maundy Thursday 4/6 and Good Friday 4/7 at 6:30 pm
Easter Sunday at 9:30 am (open for seating at 9:00 am)
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http://www.t2c2.org/
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FAMILY MINISTRY NEWS

SUNDAY MORNINGS - All Bible classes
meet from 10:45-11:45 AM

Babies/Toddlers: Nursery

Preschool/Kinder & Grades 1-6 Bible
Studies: Preschool wing/GLEE hallway

Grades 7-12 Bible Study: Youth Shed
Biblical Parenting Sunday School: Library -XQH -

YOUTH MISSION
Bayou La Batre, Alabama
July 8-16, 2023, $450 total

$250 currently due
For current Grades 6—12.

EST. 1994

Teens will serve through home
improvement projects, elder care, and
kids camp. In the evenings, youth will

experience Dauphin Island, camp time,
praise time, and a tour of Bayou La
Batre. Contact Serena with questions.
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